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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2011 10:49 AM
To: 'hankstowing@aol.com'
Subject: Hanks Auto Service (RO2826) Conversation Followup
Attachments: CORRES_L_2009-12-21.pdf

Hi Lisa, 
 
I’ve had a chance to followup on our conversations last week.  I have found old hand written notes that indicate the soil 
bores were not done (according to J. Quarle himself apparently); they had only been proposed in the plan for work (Work 
Plan).  If you can forward those cell tower soil reports you mentioned last week, they may be helpful. 
 
If you would like to move forward on the project, the County would need to receive funds to allow that.  There was a 
letter requesting funds that was sent on December 21, 2009 (addressed to Henry and Joann Hermenez at 16081 Mateo 
Street).  Hopefully it was received, but it may not have been acted on.  I’ve attached a copy for your reference. 
 
Since this is a UST (Underground Storage Tank) site, I’m not sure why this is classified as a SLIC (Spills, Leaks, 
Investigations, and Cleanups) site which is self funded, rather than being in the LOP (Local Oversight Program) which is 
funded by the State, and has a Cleanup Fund (USTCF) for reimbursement of some / most of costs associated with an 
investigation.  You may want to retain a consultant to see if it would be warranted for you to try to get into that program.  
(It’s downsizing now due to the state basically being broke, but it might be worth exploring that angle). 
 
Contact me if you have questions! 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 


